SJC MINUTES FOR MARCH 2, 2023
Zoom link https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84105829136 

1.Check in

2. Discussed Land Acknowledgement wording with Rev. Jennifer. 
	a. She brought up these three points.
1. Resistance is not unexpected. The land acknowledgement is part of an effort to broaden and deepen an incomplete narrative about the history of indigenous and settler-colonist relationships. Some people feel very attached to the narrative they've inherited. Part of the ongoing work is to engage in difficult, conflicted conversations and to educate. 
2. We should be very careful to honor the expertise and consultation we sought from Joyce Rain Anderson. She approved the language and a change, even to one word, could be experienced as disrespect, even if unintended.
3. The Social Justice Team and Parish Committee represent the congregation, so even if a few members don't endorse the statement, it's still a valid representation of a congregational stance. I think the response to those who dissent or disagree is to listen and engage in conversation/education.
b. After a consideration of these points and input from the members present, it was agreed to keep the statement as it is. Betty will be glad to speak with any congregant who has a different view

3. Bank balance is $4,874.86. Of this $1,255.82 is for Read to Me, Father and $131.00 is for RE scholarships. 

5. BLM film series
a. Feb. 12 at 12 noon we did not show Mekko as planned because of sparse attendance and conflict with meetings. No one checked in on Zoom.
b. As of now none is scheduled for March. For now we will discontinue scheduling monthly film discussions.
c.  In place of the discussions, we will write an article each month for “Bridging” suggesting a film or TV program for people to watch. Betty will write the first one for April 2023 suggesting the series “The 1619 Project” which is streaming on Hulu. She will also inform BCCR of this decision.
d. Committee members are requested to select future suggestions.

6.  Plate selections		
a. March is South Coast LGBTQ+ Network.
b. April will be Kids to Camp.
c. May will be UU Mass Action.
d. In either September or October we will use the plate donations for the Mashpee Wampanoag Language Reclamation Project. (See ww.wlrp.org.)


7. MainSpring and Evelyn House lunches will continue with the same protocol. They will be prepared on Thurs., April 6, 2023.

8. Green Sanctuary plans
a. The April service will use short environmental-themed plays from “Lighting the Way”. Lisa Troy is assisting with the service.
b. Rev. Rachel will send the committee some relevant information from the UUA with possible ideas for the service.

9. Peace Committee projects 
a. As their winter project committee members have completed letters to area Houses of Worship requesting moments of peace in each service. 
b. Ones for the Bridgewaters will be mailed Friday. Some for the Brockton area will be mailed soon.

10. Welcoming Congregation Committee plans	
       a. Will do Pride service on June 11, 2023
       b. Will do a regular LGBTQ+ plate collection each June.
c. Laurie learned that the last week of March is the “Annual LGBTQIA+ Health Awareness Week, a nationwide event that promotes the unique health and wellness needs of the lesbian, gay, bisexual, and transgender (LGBTQIA+) community-“ sponsored by the National Coalition for LGBTQIA+ Health”

11.  Report from Rev. Rachel
a. Rachel has been soliciting ads for the Juneteenth booklet. Ocean State in E. Bridgewater is donating $250 worth of gift cards, 5 at $50 each..
b. She has taken out papers to run for the E. Bridgewater Planning Board.

12. Other business
a. Betty has received a request from Ben Carson to hold another fundraiser for Project Somos at First Parish. He has 2 performers lined up and would like to be able to use the UPH as he did a few years ago.
b. We agreed that we would provide the space and refreshments and possibly help post flyers. However, Ben would be responsible for promotion and other plans.
c. Janet announced a Rotary International Global Peace Project March 3 -4. She will forward information for Betty to send to the SJC branches. 

Next meeting will be Thurs., April 6, 2023 at 7. Here is the zoom link.
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/84105829136 


